Meeting opened at 7:05 P.M.

Present were Mary vandenBerg, James Wettlaufer, Howard Fife, Helen Kreiger, Daniel Wrona and Brad Noble. Absent, Marguerite Choquette.

Minutes of meeting on 7/24/01 read and approved. Signed by Mary.

Mary reported on her call to Karin Wallace, R. E. Agent, regarding a question of dock length at a house on Brandon Street. Mary quoted town by law, chapter 11, section 3 that reads that dock may only be as long to safely moor a boat. It can not exceed 50' or 1/3 the distance to the opposite shore.

Jim reported on his visit to the Minkley property on Stony Hill Road after receiving a complaint that Mr. Minkley was digging out a hill side. This action is exposing dirt to a possible run off which would run down a drive way across from his property and towards the lake. Both Brad and Mary had made a site visitation and confirmed that it was a mess. Mr. Minkley was asked by Jim to come to tonight's meeting to explain his project.

Procedure Sheet 01-0346 issued to Paul Minkley, Mashapaug Road, to dig dirt and rocks out of land located on Stony Hill Road, Map R-35, Lot B-27. We questioned Paul but were unable to get the exact reason for digging out the hill side. He had put in a silt fence which was not properly installed. He will fix it. We suggested that he go to the Planning Board and discuss his project with them. During our discussion he indicated that his neighbor across the street was having problems with the sand that was used on his septic system being washed down the hill. Paul was moving dirt to fill in and around the tight tank which was partly uncovered. Not approved at this time.

Jim to visit Mr. Mark Gadoury, 48 Sandy Hill Road, to see if he can get the contractors name who installed the tight tank mentioned above. Jim will also look at the problem more closely and determine what measures need to be taken to keep the sand from entering the lake.

Mr. Stephen Phifer joined the meeting representing Mr. Henri Baillargeon. He presented a new Notice of Intent and covered all the issues mentioned in our letter of July 19, 2001. A public hearing was set for August 14, 2001 at 8:30. All documents will be available at the hearing. A filing fee in the amount of \$165.00 was given to the Town Treasurer on 8/1/01. A Legal notice was sent to the Springfield Union News on 8/1/01. Procedure Sheet 01-0310 was issued on 5/22/01.

Procedure Sheet #01-0345 issued to Charlie Garrand, 15 Bernie Road, Map R-39, Lots D-19, 20, 21, to put in footing for deck and roof shingles. Dumpster or truck to be on site for shingles. All approved, signed by Mary

Submitted by J. Bradford Noble, Secretary

Copies to: Selectmen, Town Clerk, Board of Health,

Planning Board, Building Inspector, Highway Surveyor, HCC Chairperson